Nagaland Board of School Education
Kohima

CIRCULAR
Dated, Kohima the /¢ th August 2023

No. NBE-41/Ad-DOE/2023-24: Schools under Dimapur district and adjoining
areas are reporting a surge in students contracting the Eye flu or Conjunctivitis where
they are unable to attend physical classes thereby affecting their learning. Cases are being
reported in Kohima and Mokokchung also.

In this regard, the Board request all the Heads of Institutions to look out for
cases of Eye flu in their school and take necessary measures to contain the spread of this
highly infectious disease. Students and staff should also be made aware of the symptoms,
treatment and prevention of Eye flu.

In the event of students contracting the disease Eye flu in considerable
numbers, physical classes may be avoided and the school can make necessary
arrangements to connect with these students on a digital mode. In case, some students are
not having mobile phones or devices, the school shall also pursue alternate mode of
learnings. All possible steps should be taken to avoid learning loss/gaps.

All schools are therefore, requested to note the above and take necessary
steps keeping in mind the interests of the students.

(Asano Sekhose)
Chairman.
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I. Copy to:

(1) The Senior P.S. to Advisor, School Education & SCERT for information of
Hon’ble Advisor.

(2) The Commissioner & Secretary to the Government of Nagaland, School
Education & SCERT, Kohima for information.

(3) The Principal Direction, School Education, Nagaland, Kohima for information

(4) The Director, SCERT, Nagaland, Kohima for information.

(5) All Heads of Registerd Institutions (Govt. & Private) for information and

necessary action.
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(Asano Sekhose)
Chairman.



